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ROBERTSON BARRACKS REDEVELOPMENT, Darwin NT

1. As residents of Knuckey Lagoon, we wish to raise, with the committee, the issues

of traffic congestion and road safety in regards to defence's proposal for the

Redevelopment of Robertson Barracks.

2. When Robertson Barracks was first mooted the impression given to the public was

that the vast majority of personnel accommodated off-base would live in Palmerston and

that they would commute via Thorngate Rd.

3. The reality is that base personnel are accommodated over the entire Darwin area.

Many personnel live in the Northern Suburbs of Darwin both in defence supplied housing

and privately rented accommodation.

4. The most convenient road access to the base from the Northern Suburbs is via

McMillans Rd and thru the residential suburb of Knuckey Lagoon onto Campbell Rd. The

intention of NT Government traffic planners was for base traffic to transit Knuckey

Lagoon via Steven's Rd. However the vast majority of traffic uses the slightly shorter

route of Farrar & Brandt Rd's. This has lead to a large volume of road traffic on these

once quiet residential streets.

5. Para 92 of defence's submission infers that additional traffic generated by the

redevelopment will only access the base via the Stuart Hwy and Thorngate Road. This is

plainly wrong.

6. Residents have been raising the issues of increasing traffic congestion and traffic

accidents with Defence and Government for a number of years. For this to be glossed

over in Defence's submission shows, in our opinion, either contempt by Defence for local

residents and road users or a poorly considered proposal, or both.








